Agenda
École Coquitlam River Elementary Parent Advisory Council
Wednesday, March 6th, 2024
1. In Attendance 
Meeting start at 19:04
Nathan Budarick, Lina Granjales, Kelly Abbott, Chelsea Giesbrecht, Tanya Wu

2. Approval of Minutes – February
Lina Granjales, Tanya Wilson

3. Approval of Agenda
Lina Granjales, Tanya Wilson

4. Principals Report 
- Spring Concert is coming up. Please note that there is going to be an afternoon and evening showing.
- Tie dying the shirts for the Spring Concert was a great success.
- Report cards are coming out next week, most likely Tuesday or Wednesday, though, they will be out when they are ready.
- Spring Break is coming up soon!
- Starting to organise classes for next year, after the Spring Break. Looks like the class sizes are going to be similar to this year.
- Terry Fox run on the 12th of April.
- Como Lake event happening on the 3rd week of April for the 3rd, 4th and 5th graders.
- Track and Field event happening in April as well.
- In May we are going to have a singer coming to the school for a performance.
- Maxine Wilson fund has been done for the year, but can be looked into in the Fall.
- Repainting of the lines on the K playground wood will take place after March, and is dependent on the weather being fairly dry.
- Tether balls have been paid for, and cost roughly $100. Will work with Lina to figure out the payment.
- Garden beds have been delivered. Need to take a picture of them being installed and what they look like when finished to “redeem” the 20% off from the company. A Langly company has donated some starter plants for the new planters, though we have been added into a competition for the largest pumpkin.
- Summer learning is happening at the school this year. Should be a day program with 12 classes.


5. Treasurer Update
CRE PAC TREASURER REPORT
School Year 2023/2024 

Meeting date: March 6, 2024
Prepared by: Lina Grajales


CLASSROOM FUND (Sept 2023 to Feb 2024):
Budget amount of $3,000. Paid out $679.73 (8 teachers have put in items). We have $2,110.27 remaining in the budget for this item.

FUNDRAISING SUMMARY:

	Stay Safe (January 29, 2024)*
	810.42



	Total
	 $    810.42 



*Waiting on payment of $150, once paid total will be $960.42

ACCOUNT BALANCES – March 6, 2024
Operating Fund      $25,251.78
1. $2,118.39 in outstanding cheques (Freshmart, TCBY, Little Caesar’s, Sproutbox - $694.74)
Gaming Fund         $ 8,586.52
1. Feb 10, 2024: transfer from general operating for Sept-Dec Parking Spot raffle $540
1. Feb 10, 2024: transfer from general operating for Jan-Mar Parking Spot raffle $220
Playground Fund   $13, 054.45
1. Feb 29, 2024: interest credited to account $23.81
Grade 5 Account    $ 3,348.37 
1. Feb 28, 2024: Cheque deposit from general operating fund, growing smiles fundraiser $148.38

Please note that the field trip fund has not been touched  (David is going to look into this, and remind the teachers.)

6. Chairpersons Report
· Hot Lunches/Treat Days for this month:
· Little Ceasar’s – Thursday, March 7th (tomorrow) 
· Red Robin’s – Thursday, March 14th 
· TCBY Frozen Yogurt – Friday, April 5th 
· For all dates, see PAC News
· Signup Link for Hot Lunches - https://signup.com/go/URsauhY
· Hot Lunch Ordering will be up on MunchALunch early next week.
· PAC Positions
· We are looking for a new Volunteer Coordinator. Please let us know if you’d like to take this on!
· If you can help out in any capacity, please let us know!
· Upcoming Fundraisers / Events
· Parking Spot Raffle – open on MunchALunch. Tickets are $2. Closes on March 13th. We should be sending home a flyer this week with a QR code.
· Mother’s Day shopping night happening in May.




· Ongoing Fundraisers:
· Cobbs @ Oxford crossing – you can donate your points to the PAC. 
· Mabel’s Labels – go to mabelslabels.ca and click “support a fundraiser” search for our school (CRE PAC) and get shopping. There is a wide variety of labels you can create. 
· Return it Depot - walk up with your bottle returns in a clear or see-through blue plastic bag and put in the school’s phone number (604) 942-0241 into the express return machine – print out your labels and place them on the bags to leave in the express return area for your deposit to go to the fundraising efforts. Don’t forget to scan the bag!! Also note that glass is not to be put into bags.
7. DPAC
8. Grade 5 Update
· Purdy’s Fundraiser – Chelsea has the Purdy’s orders and will email everyone with the pick-up dates.
· Join the FB page - https://www.facebook.com/events/1021993915654878
9. New Business 
· Gym booked on April 26 - are we doing anything? Still nothing, though if we end up having some volunteers, we could plan something. Thinking a movie night, or adult and kids games night. We need to get a new popcorn machine. 
· Lost & Found – make sure to check the lost & found for any missing items. There are lots of items already there! These items will be donated over the Spring Break if they are not claimed.
· We are getting some emails from parents that their children are not getting their TCBY or other items on the day they ordered it and have been asking for a refund. This seems to be a combination of miss communication on where the TCBY was being kept for classes that were on field trips, and a bit of miss communication on how the candy grams were working.
· Considering doing a Clothing Donation by weight again, though we will look into who we are going to do it with.
· We are going to get nametags for people that volunteer for hot lunch days and other events.
· Considering doing a shopping night raffle or silent auction.

10. Next Meeting – Wednesday, April 10th at 7pm in the library.
11. Adjournment 20:58
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